HAMPTON AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING






MAY 3rd, 2018
The Annual General Meeting of the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce was held at the Hampton Golf Course on Thursday, May 3rd, 2018.  Forty three HACC members and guests enjoyed a beautifully catered meal by Krista and Derek McCullum,.

HACC president, Craig Mills, welcomed everyone and called the business meeting to order at 8:04 p.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the 2017 Annual General Meeting are included in the Reports Booklet.  Peter Behr moved the minutes be accepted as printed.  Sheryl Moore seconded the motion.





MOTION CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES – No Business Arising
REPORTS

President’s Report- Craig  thanked everyone for a great year. He took special note of the board members and staff. 
Other Reports

Membership Committee, 2017 Golf Tournament, SBW, the 2017 Parade and other annual reports are in the Annual Reports Booklet for information.

Trudy Kelly Forsythe moved that all reports included in the booklet be approved. Peter Behr seconded.



MOTION CARRIED

Nominating Committee Report

Chair Carley Parish presented the following names as the Executive and Directors of the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce for 2018 – 2019:

Executive:

President

Craig Mills




Vice-President

Terri Ann Cormier



Treasurer

Jamie Hope




Secretary

Andrea Watling

Directors:

Layton Peck

Carley Parish (Past President)
Lowell Jones

Trudy Kelly Forsythe




Sheryl Moore

Peter Behr


Carley asked the floor if there were any objections or omissions. No objections or omissions were brought forward. Peter Behr made a motion that nominations cease.
With no omissions or objections, Mayor Ken Chorley, administered the oath to the executive and board. 
Treasurer’s Report- Jamie was unable to join us this evening, but Craig stated the Financial Report, Balance Sheet and Income Statement can all be found in the Annual Reports Booklet. It was a balanced budget, with an exceptionally beneficially year thanks to the golf tournament. 
The Proposed Budget for 2018 – 2019, is printed in the Annual Reports Booklet.

Chester McMackin was thanked for carrying out the audit again this year.

Moved Sheryl Moore and seconded by Carley Parish to accept the Financial Report.








MOTION CARRIED
Auditor’s Report

Chester McMackin attended the meeting.  His written report is in the booklet.
Chester McMackin took the floor to welcome the new board members and serenaded everyone with a tune on his harmonica.
Appointment of Auditor

Moved by Lowell Jones, seconded by Layton Peck that we accept Chester McMackin’s offer to serve as auditor for the coming year.  













MOTION CARRIED

CLOSING REMARKS

Peter Behr made a motion to declare the meeting adjourned.
 Respectfully submitted,

Craig Mills




Carley Parish
President




Past President

Founding member Hap Beattle and his lovely wife Shirley joined us for this event. Craig mills acknowledged their attendance and thanked them for all their support of the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce.
MLA, Gary Crossman, graciously gave the blessing before the meal.  Blair and Rosalyn Hislop, owners of Kredl’s and Mrs. Dunsters were our guest speakers. Blair and Rosalyn spoke of their vision for Kredl’s and how that will impact Hampton and the surrounding areas.
A 50/50 draw was made with the total pot being $130.00. Layton Peck was named the winner and he donated his portion back. The money was donated to a deserving Hampton High School Drama Student to attend Dream Fest 2018.
Minutes taken by Sara Barnett
